

# EAST BOLDON JUNIOR SCHOOL Newsletter 32 – June 2018

BOLIGATION SCHOOL

Website: www.eastboldonjuniors.co.uk

Head Teacher: Mr T Shenton Tel: (0191) 5362030 E Mail: office@eastboldonjuniors.co.uk

#### **Disco Fever**

A huge thank you to everyone for supporting the school disco on Thursday. The pupils (and staff) had a wonderful time. Once again, I would like to personally thank the PTA, teaching staff and DJ Windle for planning such a great event.

Mr Shenton





# **Kreative Kitchen**

Year 3 had lots of fun using Roman recipes to make bread and ricotta cheesecake. They sifted, measured, mixed and baked their hearts out!

### **Teamwork Challenges**

This afternoon some children from year 4 visited South Marine Park to complete an orienteering course. The pupils tackled problem solving activities where the children had to work as a team to complete tasks such



as rolling a ball down a series of pipes and trying



to get six sticks to all touch each other. The children did brilliantly with these tricky tasks and showed fantastic teamwork and behaviour.

## **Tag Rugby Festival**

Year 3 pupils attended a tag rugby festival this week.

They had lots of fun competing against other schools.



Behaviour and attitudes were fantastic and one of our teams were victorious! Well done!

#### **Gymnastics Festival**



"I go to gymnastics club every week after school. I particularly like the balance beam." Esme Balancing, bouncing, rolling and vaulting – just some of the skills that some of our Year 3 pupils performed at the gymnastics festival.





#### **Let's Celebrate!**

## Writers of the week

Year 3 - Ruby Trigg and Alfie Miller

Year 4 – Eva Jackson and Jenny Tatters

Year 5 – Emaan Zulfiqar and Nathan Stone

Year 6 - Rosie Devine and Jessica Carr

## Stars of the week

Year 3 - Charlie Walker and Rose Rennie

Year 4 - Isabella Barnes and Ethan Bonar

Year 5 - Olivia McPherson and Fraser Davison

Year 6 - Jack Fuller and Harry Pescod

## **Head Teacher's Awards**

Some amazing homework brought into school from pupils, who have been very busy during the school holidays. Well done to everyone who worked on a project.

Congratulations go to **Riley Carr** for his roman shield, **Rose Rennie** for her video that was emailed into school and **Billy Taylor** for his writing about his trip to London.

#### **Positive Playtimes**

The classes compete to be the best in the school. We reward the pupils on Fridays with playtime privileges for using good manners, lining up quickly and sensibly. This week's winners were Year 5. Well done!

# Term dates for your diary (new dates in bold)

11 <sup>th</sup> June	Y6 Residential begins
15 <sup>th</sup> June	Y4 Trip (Coast)
19 <sup>th</sup> June	Sports Day (AM)
27 <sup>th</sup> June	Sports Day Back up date (AM)
28 <sup>th</sup> June	Y5 Trip (Enterprise reward)
2 <sup>nd</sup> July	TT Rockstars' mystery reward
3 <sup>rd</sup> July	Y6 Trip (Coastal experience)
5 <sup>th</sup> July	Y6 Nissan visit (Class 1)
6 <sup>th</sup> July	Y6 Nissan visit (Class 2)

19<sup>th</sup> July Y6 Leavers' Assembly 2:30 & 6pm

Y5 Residential begins

SUMMER HOLIDAYS 23<sup>rd</sup> July – 3<sup>rd</sup> September

Tues 4<sup>th</sup> Sep New term starts

## **Child Safety Reminders:**

#### **Parking**

9<sup>th</sup> July

Please take care when parking cars to pick up or drop children off at school. Children's safety is paramount. The Police visit all schools regularly to check that



children are safe when arriving at, or leaving, school.

## Video/photo on social media

Please be aware that photographs or video taken at school events such as shows and assemblies should not be shared on social media if they



contain images of children other than your own. Failure to abide by this may result in parents being asked not to take photos or video in school.

#### **Dogs**

Polite reminder - dogs should not be brought onto the school premises. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.